
AGENDA ITEM 4 

 

 

REPORT OF:  HEAD OF DEMOCRATIC SERVICES  
 
TO:  NELSON COMMITTEE 
              
DATE:  1st APRIL 2019 

 
Contact Details: Sarah Waterworth 
Tel. No: 661656 
E-mail: sarah.waterworth@pendle.gov.uk 

 

 
PROGRESS REPORT ON ACTION ARISING FROM 

NELSON COMMITTEE ON 4TH MARCH, 2019 
 

 

1. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
 
A resident from the Southfield ward complained about the 
amount of litter on the roads around Hallam Crescent and 
Marsden Hall Road.  It was also reported that there was a vast 
amount of litter surrounding Buoyant and the nearby takeaway. 
 
Cllr McGowan reported that he had spoken to the Manager at 
Buoyant who had agreed to send a few of his employees out 
litter picking around the area of the factory. 
 
Cllr Whalley said he had reported the problems to the Councils 
Environmental Services Manager who explained that a survey 
had been done of the area and the litter would be removed. 
 
It was reported that the Council had a new Environmental Team 
who were patrolling Pendle and were issuing on the spot fines to 
people caught littering. 
 
County Councillor Ali said that litter was a problem across all of 
Nelson and various Landlords were contributing to the problem 
by leaving old mattress and other household item in back 
streets. 
 
Cllrs McGowan and Whalley said they would keep the resident 
informed regarding progress of the litter being removed. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Referred to the 
Environmental Service 
Manager  

   

2. PLANNING APPLICATIONS 
 

 
 



 

2 
 

18/0830/HHO Full:  Erection of dormer to front 
roofslope at 98 Brunswick Street, Nelson 
for Mr Mohammed Nazir 

 
- delegated authority to grant consent in consultation with 

the chairman subject to the receipt of amended plans. 
 
19/0017/OUT Outline:  Erection of 5 detached 

dwellings (Access only) (Reg 4.) at land 
to the South East of Bamford Street, 
Nelson for Pendle Borough Council  

- Granted 
 

 
 
 

   

3. ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION 
 
(1) Cllr Ansar informed the Committee that she had 
received some complaints regarding the height restriction 
barriers on the car park at the New Home Bargains Store on 
Leeds Road, Nelson.  She explained that disabled mini buses 
were unable to park on the car park as they couldn’t pass under 
the height restriction barriers. 
 
RESOLVED 
 
That a letter be sent to Home Bargains asking that the height 
restriction barriers be removed.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Waiting for a response 
from Home Bargains 

 


